MINUTES
PARKS AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE
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CONVENE: 6:32 p.m.
PRESENT:

Councilmember Jo Anne Johnson, Chair
Councilmember Michelle Anderson, Member
Councilmember Robert Carroll, Member

EXCUSED:

Councilmember Charmaine Tavares, Vice-Chair
Councilmember Danny A. Mateo, Member

ST AFF:

Shelly Espeleta, Legislative Analyst
Pauline Martins, Committee Secretary

ADMIN.:

John D. Kim, Deputy Corporation Counsel, Department of the Corporation
Counsel
Patrick Matsui, Chief of Planning and Development, Department of Parks and
Recreation

OTHERS:

Charlene Shibuya, Engineer, State Department of Transportation
Gwen Ohashi Hiraga, Munekiyo & Hiraga, Inc.
George A. Rixey, Artel Inc.
Jo Ann Fujita, Vice President, Puanani 0 Kula Nurseries
Herman Patao, Superintendent, Puanani 0 Kula Nurseries
Joe Bertram
Geraldine Carroll
Plus (2) other people

CHAIR JOHNSON: The Park and Economic Development Committee meeting of July 6 th , 6:30, at Kamalii
Elementary School Cafeteria will hereby come to order. We have in attendance this evening from our
Council Committee, Members Carroll and Anderson, myself, so we have bare quorum. From
Administration, we have Mr. Pat Matsui; from Corporation Counsel, we have Mr. J.D. Kim; from staff,
Shelly Espeleta and Pauline Martins; and in the audience, we have various representatives who will be
available as resource people. And I see Ms. Charlene Shibuya from DOT. Thank you very much for
attending. I appreciate it.
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Shelly, do we have anyone, or Pauline, do we have anyone signed up to testify on this particular project?
Is there anyone wishing to give public testimony on either Item? We have two Items on our agenda this
evening, PED-15 which is regarding a beach access easement, and PED-28 which is accepting a land
dedication for park and playground purposes. So, I will keep public testimony open just in case
someone does wish to testify on this matter. 1'11 keep it open for a little while.

PED-IS

BEACH ACCESS EASEMENT

(C.C. No. 05-267)

CHAIR JOHNSON: But at this point I will entertain a presentation on PED-15 at this point. So, Gwen, if you
could just come forward and just give us a brief synopsis. And just state your name for the record.
MS. ESPELETA: You want me to hold it while you speak?
MS. HIRAGA: Or George can.

. . . BEGIN PRESENTATION . ..
MS. HIRAGA: Okay. Good evening, Chair Johnson, Councilmembers Bob Carroll and Michelle Anderson.
My name is Gwen Hiraga. I'm here to do a very brief presentation on PED-15, and this pertains to a
beach access easement that is before you this evening. Thank you for this opportunity to be here and for
the site visit earlier this afternoon.
As I mentioned before, and I'll, I hope you don't mind me repeating myself, but this easement document
is before your Committee because of a zoning condition when the property went through a Change in
Zoning from BR Resort, Business Resort to R-3 Residential. And Condition No.3 of that particular
zoning change stated that a beach access plan shall be submitted to the County Council for approval by
resolution prior to final subdivision approval.
The subject parcel is pending subdivision approval for a two lot subdivision, single-family subdivision.
The subdivision was filed back in December, on December 23,2003. It received preliminary approval
on March 8, 2004, and it is pending final approval.
In coming up with this access area, the landowner, both previous and current landowners had several
meetings with the Department of Parks and Recreation and the Department of Transportation. And the,
Charlene Shibuya is here at our request, because I thought it would be helpful for the Committee to
know about the discussions that's we've been having with DOT regarding this access and tying into
what the DOT proposes for that area. George drew up or George will point out that access area that we
went on the site visit this afternoon. He's here.
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And basically what the agreement calls, what the easement calls for is that Nellies on Maui, LTD will, is
setting aside a ten foot wide easement on this property for the beach access. And Parks Department
would be, would continue to maintain. The Applicant will provide the initial landscaping and planting
plan, and George can go over the plant material if you like, but basically it would be an easement that
would be maintained by the Parks Department. And we're open to any questions. Tom Cole, our
attorney on this project that prepared the agreement and who has had numerous conversations with
Mr. Kim is also available to respond to questions .
... END OF PRESENTATION ...

CHAIR JOHNSON: Gwen, I just will ask again before, is there anyone here wishing to give public testimony
on this?
(NOTE: Mr. Bertram raised his hand.)

CHAIR JOHNSON: Do you, Joe, do you want to see the rest of the presentation?
MR. BERTRAM: That's fine.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay, because maybe Charlene can offer, and then George, and then I'll all..., allow you
to give public, you know, your testimony.
MR. BERTRAM: Okay, great.
MS. HIRAGA: Okay. I'm done. I don't know if George has anything to say.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. George.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Can I ask her a question?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Sure, you wanted to do that. Otherwise I was going to have questions following Joe's
testimony but that's okay. Because ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, it's just easier since it's a question-CHAIR JOHNSON: --okay
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: --on something she said.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Fine. I'll, I'll allow Councilmember Anderson to ask questions.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. You mentioned an agreement. What agreement are you talking
about, Gwen?
MS. HlRAGA: No, easement. I'm sorry if I said agreement. It's an easement document that's before the
Committee.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, that's this document and, and the-MS. HlRAGA: It's attached to-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --yeah.
MS. HIRAGA: --Corporation Counsel-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Right. Right. Right.
MS. HlRAGA: --memorandum dated April, April 18 th •
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: Okay. Thanks.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. George, would you like to just explain to the Committee?
MR. RIXEY: Okay. I'll just explain to you what the, the landscape part of it was. It's ten foot wide and
because it's going to be maintained by the Parks Department there was a concern for minimal amount of
maintenance requirement.
And so, what I, we decided that we would do is the view corridor of the beachfront, which would be the
shoreline setback, which would be .. .I think it was, like, 75 feet, between 75 and 80 feet is the shoreline
setback. That that area we would plant along the sides with native plants, pahuihui and 'aki' aki grass,
similar to what was on those dunes that we had restored earlier. So, there wouldn't be required any
maintenance for that. It would just sustain itself. But once we got outside of the shoreline setback that
the easement at this point is just to be graveled with the sidewalk, so we'd have no landscaping and
minimal maintenance.
And I just chose the, the, what we saw today was not what, is not, that was not meant to be the access
easement. That's just what was already there. So, what we're going to do is we're going to remove that
and put in a new walk that's more, not straight, but more direct. And it would have a slight sort of
meander to it as it goes down, and it would be level, and it would be a much wider area than is there
currently. That sidewalk was, I think, three feet and this would be five feet. And then the area, the level
area would be ten feet and right now it's, it's kind of, the grades are kind of varied. So, we would have a
level area of ten feet wide.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, George. Are, are there any questions right now of George, or do you, you
want to wait, or you want to-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I just have a, I have a question.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --okay. Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, why would you put gravel along the side of the walkway? That's just
going to end up all over the walkway.
MR. RIXEY: Well, the gravel will be slightly below the level of the walkway, but that was a determination by
Parks for maintenance.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, they're trying to find low maintenance, something that's very low
maintenance rather than grass or some plants?
MR. RIXEY: Yeah, again, there may be some other native plants that could grow in there that wouldn't need
any, you know, maintaining that would just. .. the thing is, is that it's kind of a dark area.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah.
MR. RIXEY: It would be a narrow area, so it's kind of hard to tell whether, what, what would actually grow in
there or not.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay.
MR. RIXEY: That, that's what was requested, so that's, that's what we did.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much. And, Charlene, do you have anything to add since you're
attendance this evening? And just state your name for the record, Charlene.
MS. SHIBUYA: Yeah, Charlene Shibuya from the Department of Transportation. What we're trying to do is .
you can see on this map, he actually shows the realignment of North Kihei Road where it connects into
Piilani Highway, which is associated with our fifth phase of the Mokulele Highway widening. So, I
guess, if you can come closer.
CHAIR JOHNSON: That's a good idea.
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MS. SHIBUYA: Yeah, so, so what happens is this is the old, I mean I should say the existing North Kihei Road.
And in ... , and instead of scarifying all of the pavement, oh, we, we want to try to retain some of it to
create some beach parking. Okay. I was trying to move the other way. Yeah, so, actually what we're
trying to retain some of the pavement so that we can create some parking that people come in from this
side, they can park and then walk to the beach access, because we wanted it to be, obviously to be
controlled. We don't want, you know, everybody just parking along the sides of the road in front of
everybody, but actually have a designated parking so that they can walk this way.
And, and what we're trying to do is, originally the plan was to really scarify a lot more, but actually to
really retain some of the pavement so we can actually reuse it.
MR. RIXEY: (NOTE: He s not using a microphone.) That, and after that, also ...
CHAIR JOHNSON: You need to use the microphone.
MS. MARTINS: You need a microphone.
MS. SHIBUYA: Yeah, sorry.
MR. RIXEY: Okay. I'd like to just add a little bit to that. All of the land that's in front of that property,
subject property is in, on the mauka side is in, it's a State right-of-way. But when they did, when they
do the realignment of the highway, North Kihei Road, we wanna do a new apron so it merges into the
property clearer, better. And also, we were going to provide another sidewalk. Not, we were going to
rip the sidewalk out that's there now, provide another sidewalk that's wider, that also sort of meanders a
little bit, and plant that with the plantings that are required by the improvements for the State highway.
And the highway is actually going to end up being further away from the property than it is right now.
And so, it would give us a chance to move that sidewalk away from the property a little bit and have
more space, landscape space. And I have a plan for that, that I didn't bring for this, but it's to be
reviewed by the State Highways.
JOHNSON: Any, any questions just to clarify from anything Charlene had stated? Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, you're saying that the, the existing turning lane onto North Kihei
Road you're going to get rid of that entirely?
MS. SHIBUYA: Actually, we retain some of it, because these parcels need to get access. So, there's a, this is
the new realigned, this is the old portion that still gets kept so that these guys can come in and access
their parcels here as well as do beach access parking and walk this way.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, you're cutting off that, that entrance-MS. SHIBUYA: Oh, yes.
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MR. RIXEY: Yeah.
MS. SHIBUYA: Yeah, you see this-COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: --to North Kihei Road?
MS. SHIBUYA: --this black section you cut it off, and then what happened is there's going to be a guardrail
along this section, so that people, you don't want people just driving anywhere off the highway. You
want them to come in at a controlled location.
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: So, I mean, what, why do you have to cut off that section of the roadway?
MS. SHIBUYA: Well, it, to, to realign this whole intersection here creates a better geometry, because you, I, I
guess, you know, he doesn't have all the full intersection improvements. It, it essentially pulls the
highway away from, you know, this area, and we can do, like, full left turn pockets and accel/decel
lanes. And, and really you, you don't want all that stuff too close to all this, like they got, I guess they
got, like, condos, some residential.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: That's a very convenient road to get onto North Kihei Road. So, I'm just
wondering why you're doing away with that?
MS. SHIBUYA: Oh, no, actually you still can get off of, get onto North, North Kihei Road. It's, it's just going
to be via this leg instead of this leg directly up.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, I understand that, but it just seems like, you know, people that,
normally you would be able to just kind of merge into North Kihei Road from that, that little roadway-MS. SHIBUYA: Yeah, actually you don't-COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: --and not have to get involved in all of that at the intersection.
MS. SHIBUYA: --yeah, actually you don't really merge. It is a
intersection, and you can see this
is
quite constricted. So, this kind of opens it up for, you know, better flow, flowing intersection. I know
we were cutting it off, but it, it's actually just a slight realignment, but you can see how constrained it is
over here to really create a good "T" intersection.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: We'll I'd like to see the whole intersection. If we're sacrificing that road
what are we getting for it?
MS. SHIBUYA: If, if you're, I don't quite understand your question.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, I mean, you, you're showing us only one section of the redesign.
We should see the whole redesign of that intersection. If you're, if you're cutting off the use of North
Kihei Road, and, by the way, I think that's a County road; isn't it?
MS. SHIBUYA: This?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: The one that you're shutting down.
MS. SHIBUYA: Further, further down, yeah.
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: No. No. No. All the way up where you're shutting it down.
MS. SHIBUYA: Up here?
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: Yeah.
MS. SHIBUYA: No, that's, that's part of the State right-of-way.
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: That's part of State?
MS. SHIBUYA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And, and how much of that roadway is the State?
MS. SHIBUYA: It actually, originally it goes down to here, but we're actually acquiring a lot more, so that we
can create this new intersection.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And what are you doing with that big blue bubble there? What's that
going to be?
MS. SHIBUYA: Big blue bubble. Actually, right now it's just grass.
ANDERSON: And what are all those other blue bubbles?
MS. SHIBUYA: Blue bubbles. You mean like here and here?
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: Yeah.
MS. SHIBUYA: That's all just grass or opportunities for landscaping. You know, there's no hard pavement or
concrete, you know.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, that's all State owned?
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MS. SHIBUYA: Yeah, all the, all of this becomes part of the State right-of-way.
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: Does that mean the State now owns it?
MS. SHIBUYA: Yeah, actually it was all acquired already for this last phase. And I, I have actually separate
plans, but it's quite small to really show, you know, for you all to see. But I have, I actually brought in
the plans for the fifth phase, so you can see the overall picture of how the Piilani/Mokulele Highway
Intersection gets realigned as well as down here. You know, the, the full picture.
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: You have that with you?
MS. SHIBUYA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: Can we see that?
MS. SHIBUYA: Yes. It's just that if! hold it up, I, I have to bring it close.
CHAIR JOHNSON: That's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Maybe you could just let us look at it.
MS. SHIBUYA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: We'll pass it around.
MS. SHIBUYA: Okay. (NOTE: She walked over and picked up her plans and brought them to the
Council Members' table for a closer view.)
CHAIR JOHNSON: You want to use my chair?
MS. SHIBUYA: Okay.
me, let me just get, you know, usually these plans are
of visually piece them together.
JOHNSON: You can just give them to Member Anderson, put it right

pieces, so you have to kind

of her.

MS. SHIBUYA: Yeah. Oh, I guess maybe I should show you the, the big overview. Okay. If you look at the
front sheet you can somewhat see this is the existing Mokulele Highway, and then it actually
crisscrosses, yeah, like Piilani, North Kihei/Piilani comes this way, Mokulele Highway goes this way
down to South Kihei Road. So, what happens is this whole intersection gets realigned. So, Mokulele
Highway becomes like a straight shot to Piilani Highway, and then the North Kihei Road leg kind of
comes up this way, and then South Kihei Road comes up this way.
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So, if you look inside this is, this is the area, if you, if you can kind of visualize this is North Kihei Road
how it, how it goes now down to South Kihei Road. Then you got that leg of Mokulele Highway
coming down. So, this is just that part. So, actually what happens is instead of South Kihei Road
coming up this way it actually goes, connects up to here, and then down here, let's see ...
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: So, South Kihei Road is not going to intersect at Mokulele?
MS. SHIBUYA: No, it actually intersects up that, the North Kihei Road/Piilani Highway alignment.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I mean currently South Kihei Road intersects with Mokulele.
MS. SHIBUYA: Correct.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, now you're moving the Mokulele entrance further up Piilani?
MS. SHIBUYA: Well, actually what happens is if you look at this sheet, this is, this is kind of, okay, this is the
existing, this is where the cornfield, you know the Monsanto's Farm is. So, this is the existing Mokulele
Highway, and it actually goes down to South Kihei Road. So, what happens is this Mokulele Highway
now sweeps across to Piilani Highway, and it, and this gets cut off. So, now you go this way. So,
Mokulele Highway actually becomes part of a bigger intersection yet it becomes, like, a straight shot,
because this is the major leg.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, you don't have, you don't have an overall map that shows this in one
shot?
MS. SHIBUYA: Actually-COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: This is ridiculous.
MS. SHIBUYA: --yeah, it's actually, maybe if you look at, you can look here. Yeah, unfortunately it's
pieces. Maybe, actually this front page is, is about the best. And L I don't have the right-of-way maps.
The right-of-way maps might have a better view, but I
not bring the right-of-way maps.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, this, this doesn't really help at all, but thanks for trying.
MS. SHIBUYA: Okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. At this point, because we'll be doing questioning later we have one testifier signed
up to testify and that would be Mr. Joe Bertram.
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... BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . ..
MR. BERTRAM: Aloha, Committee Members, welcome to Kihei.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Move it forward.
MR.

(NOTE: He adjusted the microphone stand.)
Yeah, I'm short .
BERTRAM: Oh, okay.
. . . (chuckled) ... okay. I'm testifying on behalf of myself, and I'm here just to encourage you to go
ahead and take this. That's a great idea to give us an extra access to the coastline. All the accesses we
can get are great. The more the better. And I am glad to see that they're providing some pedestrian
safety along a current very dangerous section of Mokulele Highway, North Kihei Road, I'm sorry, where
there is basically either no sidewalk or just bits and pieces of sidewalk.

I do appreciate, you know, as much as it's not related to this specific, you know, your accepting this, the,
the questions about a larger picture, because this is a very dangerous area. And I wanted to show this
picture here. This is me and Eddie Pu. And we just dedicated the Maui Coast Trail. And it's a trail that
we're running along the coast. It's a Hawaiian walking trail, and we're trying to incorporate it along all
the public lands that extend the whole length of the coastline not only in Kihei, but up through, up to, to
Lahaina.
And so, I encourage you not, with this particular project to go ahead and, you know, this is a good
project to pass and to get this, but to look at these larger pictures and specifically the lateral access along
the, the coast. If we can get the walkers off this, because this little piece of sidewalk here basically
doesn't go anywhere. You get to the North Kihei Road, and you're, you're basically walking on the road
next to huge bushes, and there isn't any place safe to walk. So, as far as people walking on, in these
condos it's much safer to have them out on the coast.
And so, if we could even look now at the larger picture of perhaps providing in that setback for a
Hawaiian walking trail, so people can safely get from all these condos to the canoe areas and to the
beach areas down there it would really add to our coast trail, because this is exactly the types of, of
opportunities that we're looking for to create these connections to actually create a continuous coastal
trail honor of Eddie
We call it the Eddie Pu Project. And
was there, he helped us launch it. And if we can reestablish a
walking trail, it's a Hawaiian walking trail along the coast we're going to go a long way not only to
creating the type of Hawaiian type of, of transportation that we all want, but also to bring that cultural
thing back and to make it the safest, the safest that we can make it for pedestrians. This is so important.
This whole area is, is so unsafe.

- 11 -

PARKS AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

July 6, 2006

And we're right now working also with some other condo owners to start to calm the traffic in this area.
That whole area needs to get the traffic to slow down. So, these are other larger issues that you, that this
brings up. Take this piece, but, but continue this discussion as to the broader implications of what we
can do to make this the safest, most beautiful place that we can make. This is a very, very beautiful
park, and it needs to be treated that way. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Joe. Are there any questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you very
much, Joe. Are there any other individuals in the audience wishing to testify on any of the subject
matter that we have before us? Seeing none, at this point, if there's no objections we'll close public
testimony. Seeing no objections, public testimony is closed.
. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . ..

CHAIR JOHNSON: Members, we have the first Item on our agenda and we will take it up which is the Beach
Access Easement, PED-I5, County Communication No. 05-267, from the Council Chair, transmits the
correspondence dated July 29, 2005, from Gwen Hiraga of Munekiyo and Hiraga who was kind enough
to do the presentation relating to the document entitled "Beach Access Easement." And this is pursuant
to Condition No.3 of Ordinance No. 3060 for property situated on North Kihei Road, Kihei, Maui, and
identified as TMK: (2)3-8-13:012.
So, we are considering the acceptance of the dedication of this beach access easement pursuant to
Section 3.44.015 Maui County Code. Before I open it up for Members to continue asking questions,
would Parks have any comment at all on any, you know, on this particular access easement following the
site inspection? Mr. Matsui.
MR. MATSUI: No, we have no comments.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Then, Members, I'm going to open it up for questions to any of the parties.
Member Carroll, if you just, can you pass him the mic, Michelle?
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: There we go. Question for the Applicant. We were talking about the site
inspection realigning over there, the fence and everything, but just to be clear
going to leave the
cement walk, because it was totally within the, the, the area within, inside ... the cement walk is, the
whole entire cement walk from top to bottom is within the easement area?
MR. RIXEY: Yeah, I don't believe that the pavement that we saw, the entire length, is all within the ten foot
easement area, but the, the part of the sidewalk that's along the shoreline setback that we wanted to
preserve as existing non-conforming that is within the ten feet. But if you recall I mentioned that the
fence was over the property, and it's, at its most extreme point there was a big jog in the pavement. I
don't know if you remember, but that big jog there would be outside.

- 12 -

PARKS AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

July 6,2006

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: So, in that case you would probably be taking out that cement walkway
then, because when, you got to move everything over. Are you planning to put in another cement
walkway in the easement area? Is that part of the plan?
MR. RIXEY: Yes, and the, and, and not only that, the existing one is three feet wide. We're going to take that
portion out, and put in, the new one will be five feet wide.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: That was my next question if you consider five feet, because under the new
guidelines even though it's not law in many places five feet is considered the more safe for wheelchairs
and those that need walking aides.
MR. RIXEY: Yeah, that's what, that's what we have five feet.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Member Carroll. Member Anderson, do you have any questions? You can
use mine if you want.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, am I restricted to questions only?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Well-COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: Because I have some comments to make.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --well, you know, ask as many questions as you have, and if you've got comments just,
you know, continue. (NOTE: Speaking without a microphone.)
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, first of all, I'm not at all in favor of putting the, the parking for this
beach access a half mile, mile down the road. That's totally inappropriate. There is an existing beach
access on this property right now. There's a sign out there. It's numbered, Shoreline Access No. 123.
There needs to be parking close to that access so that whoever wants to access it at that point can park.
Now, previously when it was Kealia Plaza the parking was
the parking lot. And the way you guys
have constructed the fence and put, put two driveways, you'll notice there's no parking signs now,
because you can't park within 500 feet of a driveway.
So, I don't know what good an access is if you don't have parking. And it's not acceptable in any stretch
of the imagination to have the parking that far away. So, if North Kihei Road is going to be moved
mauka as you were telling us then that's going to give you more space fronting this property to allow for
parking. Find a way to do the parking.
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The condition of your zoning requires that there will be a lateral shoreline access established within the
shoreline setback area. This is condition four. Said access shall be within 40 feet of the shoreline. Due
to the seasonal changes of the shoreline and erosion hazard rates for the area--which, by the way, this is
a high erosion rate area--the owner recognizes that the lateral shoreline access may move within the
property to ensure that the lateral shoreline access remains within 40 feet of the shoreline.
So, it's my understanding that the only reason you're coming forward with this now... by the way this
was all done in 2002. So, here we are four, four years later. That the reason you're bringing this
forward now is so you can get your final subdivision approval; is that correct?
MS. HlRAGA: Gwen Hiraga. Yes, Councilmember Anderson, it is a condition for final subdivision approval.
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: So, I would suggest that you give us a plan that we can make sense out of.
First of all, if you're going to pursue this parking scheme with DOT, I want to see the whole, the whole
intersection. The whole reconfiguration of Mokulele and Piilani, of how it's gonna play out. ... (end of
tape, start 1B @ 7:04 p. m.). .. Just giving us a little, you know, thumbnail sketch of one section is not
enough especially if you're going to pursue parking in that area. I mean it seems to me like you're just
privatizing a road for the benefit of those condominium owners.
You know, I can't argue with DOT, 'cause they're redoing this whole highway. And if they feel that that
road needs to be shut down, fine, but I want to see, you know, since you guys have combined the two
then give us the whole picture. Don't just give us a little thumbnail of one little section hoping that
we're going to agree to that. I want to see the whole intersection. I want to see how that's playing out
for everybody. I mean, what other chance do we have?
MS. HlRAGA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: DOT doesn't tell us anything until it's a done deal. So, I'd like to see that
in its entirety. I want to see a lateral access as part of your plan. If you've got irrigation along that
shoreline you better get rid of it, because you're not supposed to be artificially vegetating the shoreline.
Those dunes have to be able to move, because this is an erosion area, and when the high wash comes the
dunes need to be able to, the sand needs to be able to move with the high wash. Otherwise, you're just
creating an escarpment by having that, that. .. what is it you've got naupaka?
MS. HlRAGA: Uh-huh.
MS. ANDERSON: That's not a native plant. That's not naturally rooted and growing. And because your
condition of zoning specifically states that you have to have a lateral access that considers the dynamic
of that shoreline then that needs to be part ofthe plan that you're bringing to us. And I'd like to see that
vertical access to the shoreline in the state that you're going to have it in when you want us to accept it.
It's no good to come and say, you know, please accept this and we'll fix it up later.
MS. HlRAGA: Okay.
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MS. ANDERSON: Fix it up to what you, what you expect it to be. Now, I mean, this doesn't show us
anything. These are just lines on the map, on a piece of paper, and the, the walkway stopped at the end
of that neighbors, Kihei Sands.
MS. HIRAGA: Uh-huh.
MS. ANDERSON: That's an active access. You've had the property for four years. That shoreline access
should go all the way to the shoreline. If you're on the beach right now it looks like private property. It
doesn't look like there's any access to or from the beach. And that's purposeful in my opinion. And so
is the, the for sale sign on the beach.
MS. HlRAGA: Uh-huh.
MS. ANDERSON: That's also purposeful. I want to see that gone. If you want to sell the property put the sign
out on the street not on our beach in the shoreline setback area. That's all I have right now, Madam
Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes and, Councilmember Carroll, did you have any additional questions? Okay. I just had
a couple of questions and either George or yourself would probably be able to address them. One of the
things that I would like to know is because I know that existing .. .in fact it's right here on a sign it does
say shoreline access, and I know that the County had a map at one time. So, I'll ask Pat that. At some
point, we'll get the information about whether this is one of our official access, because usually when,
the shoreline access areas are here it's on the map. So, I want to find out, and I'll ask that separately.
But anyway, Gwen, with regard to exploring the possibility of putting the access on the other side of the
property, you know, where we saw those young gentlemen going through, where they cut through on the
other side of the property? It was between, not Kihei Sands, but the condominium on the other side. It
was just on the other side of the property. Some kids, you know, they cut through there today, because
there was parking on the other side.
MS.

I can just respond to that.

JOHNSON: Sure.
MS. HlRAGA: Where you saw the people walking that's a separate parcel. It's not part of this parcel. It just
looks like it's one big-CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, okay.
MS. HlRAGA: --because it's the same owner, but this, what you have before you is just, it's, it's, I'd say
approximately half of what you saw.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. So-MS. HIRAGA: So, it's, it's two separate TMKs.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --so, all that, because of the fact, and, and I'll clarify this with Corp. Counsel, but because
this was attached to this particular TMK and not the other.
MS. HIRAGA: Yeah.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, okay. All right. I understand now why you can't, you know-MS. HIRAGA: Yeah.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --even though it would, in my opinion, perhaps be a little better-MS. HIRAGA: Yeah.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --because it would be closer to where the parking would be.
MS. HlRAGA: The parking, uh-huh.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thanks, thank you, Gwen, for clarifying that.
MS. HlRAGA: Okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And then of Charlene, could you give us some idea of the number of beach parking stalls
that would be provided, anticipated to be provided with this reconfiguration that you've shown us?
MS. SHIBUYA: Actually, there's already somewhat, like, three stalls. It looks, it's, you know, for visitor
parking and beach, beach access. But one, two, three, foUf, five, six, seven; seven gets added in that
area, you know, marked, marked stalls.
JOHNSON: So, seven are going to be added-MS. SHIBUYA: Yeah.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --to the existing three?
MS. SHIBUYA: Yeah. There's, there's kind of, like, three, three, right? Oh, let me see ifI can get that board.
This, this piece here is, is somewhat existing.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
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MS. SHIBUYA: And this, this is the one that we're adding. Actually, yes, one, two, three, well, actually it's
not, it's not seven, it's actually six, because one, one space is actually for the accessible aisle-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MS. SHIBUYA: --for the accessible parking.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Isn't there some way now that that's going to be privatized though, because beach parking
is always such a huge issue? Isn't there some way that we could add additional or you could add
additional parking within that green space area? You know, even through utilizing grasskrete(?),
because that whole center area is going to be open space.
MS. SHIBUYA: Yeah, actually, yeah, I guess that would be kind of a larger thing. I would have to consult with
our Right-of-Way Branch, because this, this was somewhat an easy thing to do, because this was
existing pavement.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MS. SHIBUYA: But I, you know, I, I could inquire, and I don't know if, if it's something that the Parks
Department would want, like, an Executive Order to create a parking over here. Probably not. I see ...
CHAIR JOHNSON: Well-MS. SHIBUYA: You wanted something maintained by DOT?
CHAIR JOHNSON: --my, my only, my only question would be, can you explore opportunities to provide
additional beach access-MS. SHIBUYA: Yeah-JOHNSON: --parking

that area?
it becomes a

I can explore,
it's just
large and then the maintenance--

it starts to get

CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MS. SHIBUYA: --liability thing gets in the picture. So, I cannot make any promises. In other words, but I can
explore it. But, you know, this was, this was an easy deal, because it was just really a minor
modification of the project to accommodate, you know, what he's trying to do.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Because I know that has been one of the biggest complaints in all of our beach
access areas is there's no parking.
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MS. SHIBUYA: Yes, I know for a fact, because I used to work for the County and all the complaints came from
those neighborhoods that had beach accesses put in their cul-de-sacs.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah. Yeah, I, I would appreciate that. And any creative ways that you could work with
the Applicant to, to address the concerns that, you know, Member Anderson had even, you know,
because I don't know what, you know, the total number of feet is going to be that would front their
property. But even creating some, some type of parking, you know, or making suggestions.
MS. SHIBUYA: Are you talking about here?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Well, closer to where the actual access is. If they can't move it to the other side closer to
where the parking is then at least provide, or try to work with them, or make suggestions as to how they
might incorporate parking at least for a few stalls that would be directly in front, particularly for people
that are loading and off loading, if they want to take their stuff to the beach park.
MS. SHIBUYA: Yeah, that's, that's kind of a tough deal, because the space is limited. You got the sidewalk
here, and then you'll end up, you know, my personal experience is you'll, you'll end up people parking
on the sidewalk, and then you end up with people accessing all over the place, and it creates kind of
havoc, you know. So, and that's why, you know, we, we felt that you needed a controlled-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MS. SHIBUYA: --you know, like a controlled parking space. And I know it's a distance, but it's just that it
becomes a safety issue when it starts to get into a narrow condition area.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Is there a possibility, particularly for handicap, you know, because they cannot, I mean-MS. SHIBUYA: Like, like ...
JOHNSON: --Mr. Carroll, traversed today--

CHAIR JOHNSON: --but I mean even just for a handicap accommodation, because ...
MS. SHIBUYA: Yeah, perhaps. Perhaps, like, something like that, but, you know, it's, it's just that it would
probably have to be, oh, that's, that's a tough one. Well, I would have to look at it.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Well, if, if you could do that and try and, and address that, and at least even, even ifit was
the loading and unloading, because if they were able to offload somewhere in that area, at least their
park gear.
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MS. SHIBUYA: Uh-huh.
CHAIR JOHNSON: If they got, you know, beach bags or, you know, whatever they're taking down, beach
equipment, coolers. And then, you know, so they could offload some of it. Anyway, that, that would be
some areas that I, I would personally like to see, because I know the difficulty that people have, you
know, just trekking all their stuff and hauling it when you're taking your kids down, and it's not easy.
Anyway, are there any more questions or comments on the part of the Committee? Thank you, Charlene
and Gwen, that's all I had at this time.
MS. SHIBUYA: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: I, I have some questions.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Gwen, the other parcel, can you show that on this map that you have?
That's the adjoining parcel? (NOTE: Ms. Hiraga nodded.) And-MS. HlRAGA: We were here.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --and does it go the same length as the parcel that he's got now, so that's
why it looks like it's all one thing.
MS. HlRAGA: Yeah. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so, what is, what is the owner's intention for that parcel?
MS. HlRAGA: This, the adjoining parcel is currently zoned BR, Business Resort which is what this parcel was
until we got the zoning changed to R-3 Residential. So, it would be commercial uses that are associated,
and as you know, the BR Resort zoning is very limited. It has to be business-related uses, or businesses
that relate to a hotel. It's very limited, and that is one of the reasons why in this particular parcel you
couldn't even build a single-family home.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Why?
MS. HlRAGA: Because it doesn't permit it.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: It's R-3.
MS. HlRAGA: No, before the zoning change.
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: Well, I know, but--
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MS. HIRAGA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: --now, it's R-3.
MS. HlRAGA: Yeah.
COUNCIL MEMBER ANDERSON: So, what is the intention of the owner to build out these parcels? What is
he going to do with them?
MS. HIRAGA: I, I don't know.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You don't know.
MS. HIRAGA: I, I don't know ifhe's, he's-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Does anybody know?
MS. HI RAGA: --all I know is that it's going through a subdivision for two lots. And whether he's going to
reside on the property I, I cannot answer that.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, I mean he must have some plans ifhe spent all this money and, you
know, it's got irrigation out there, and put up a wall, and, and a nice lawn, and actually he's done quite a
bit of improvements on the property. So, you know, I don't like this idea of. .. this, this land already has
a shoreline access.
MS. HIRAGA: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: When this guy bought the property the shoreline access was already
established. When the change of zoning was made he was specifically required to maintain this access.
MS. HlRAGA: To provide access, yes.
this access, this existing access. So, it's not
ANDERSON: To provide, no, to
like this is, you know, news to him.
bought this property with these constraints on it. And so, he
needs to provide the parking that goes with the access. That's his responsibility, not the State's, not the
taxpayers. You know, if you have public beach access on the, to the shoreline you have to provide the
parking that goes along with it. Otherwise, what good is it? And since Kealia Plaza has been torn down
that beach access was, nobody knew about it. Nobody could see it.
So, it's not being used. It's not being utilized, and it certainly will not be utilized if there's no parking.
So, that's why I'm curious what his intentions are. And, you know, call me cynical, call me suspicious,
you could even call me paranoid schizophrenic if you want, but I have a feeling Mr. Nelson is going to
do a wedding business on the BR lot.
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So, you know, he's got to be willing to give back to the public for what he's taking. And, you know,
there were a lot of promises made when we changed the zoning and allowed them to tear down that
commercial property, which was a very popular viable property, which provided beach access and
allowed people to come and go to the beach. And now, the property is heavily landscaped along the
shoreline with naupaka which I believe it was artificially induced, and I think that's going to cause a
problem when we have a high wash. So, I want to see a total plan. I mean that's what it asked for, and I
don't think that's a plan.
MS. HIRAGA: If I may comment, Councilmember Anderson. When, as, as I had mentioned during the site
visit when this property came before the Council for the zoning change Mr. Nelson did not own the
property it was another owner. So, he bought the property, again, with the R-3 zoning. His intentions as
well as the previous owner's intentions was to do a two, two lot single-family subdivision, and the
subdivision is pending.
Now, whether Mr., Mr. Nelson intends to reside on the property I cannot answer that. With regard to the
adjoining BR, Business Resort property, he could do a wedding business if he wanted to. Okay. The,
the zoning allows for that. He received an accessory use approval for that specific use from the
Planning Commission. And, and I just want to, I just want to let you know, because you brought it up.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, see, I'm not paranoid schizophrenic.
MS. HIRAGA: But I'm just being open and telling you what ...
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: He's got a special use permit on that parcel right now?
MS. HlRAGA: Yes. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: For a wedding business.
MS. HlRAGA: No, not a special use permit, an accessory use permit.
specifically for a wedding business.

ANDERSON: Accessory use
MS. HlRAGA: Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Well, that makes the, the parking for the beach access in my
opinion even more critical. So, you know, he's got to find a way to, to include that somewhere.
MS. HlRAGA: So, are you-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: He's got a lot of property here.
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MS. HlRAGA: --well, are you suggesting that the beach parking be on the residence, the residential property?
Because I think ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I don't know, you guys have been very creative, you know, here working
with DOT.
MS. HlRAGA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And, and George just told me that North Kihei Road is going to be moved
mauka, so you're going to have more space there to make the front of his property beautiful.
MS. HlRAGA: I, I think-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, you got to find a place for parking.
MS. HlRAGA: And, you know, we did meet with DOT and Parks immediately and while it was going through
the zoning change because of that condition. So, I think that both the past and current landowner is
making a good faith effort. And I understand your concerns. We'll, we'll take your comments, we'll
look into it, and get back to the Committee, you know, at your next meeting, or submit something in
writing, and we can discuss it at the Committee's next meeting ifthat's okay.
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Gwen?
MS. HIRAGA: Yes.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Because I remember going to that little plaza before, Councilmember Anderson brings up
a really good point, because I had forgotten. I believe on that property, so many spaces on that actual
property were reserved for beach access parking.
I think--

MS.

JOHNSON: Is that correct?
MS. HIRAGA:

think, excuse me, I think if I recall correctly there were two stalls on that property.

CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MS. HIRAGA: And when you look at, in terms of the beach access itself our understanding it is not one of the
designated accesses even if there is a sign. When we checked with the County Parks Department it
wasn't on the list. I may be wrong, but that was our understanding, and we will verify that as well,
because it has come up as an issue--

- 22-

PARKS AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

July 6, 2006

CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MS. HIRAGA: --or you can ask Mr. Matsui. But we will, you know, we've, we've heard your comments and
concerns, and we will, we will respond to everything that you've discussed.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, I, I really appreciate that, because at least with respect to the issue that I brought up
with Charlene before when you look at, particularly I'm concerned about handicap or a loading area for
people. Maybe not necessarily to park there all day-MS. HIRAGA: Uh-huh.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --but just a loading area where they could, to at least have the same number of stalls that
were there before, because as Councilmember Anderson brought up the whole issue is to provide at least
the same access that was, that was there originally, and not make it something less.
I think with some of the other areas too, increasing the parking so that all of the area, because I
understood from comments that were also made today that there is another beach access, a little farther
down in that green area.
MS. HlRAGA: Right here.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Right. And so, that is really important, because that is something that the public has
expressed very strongly to this Committee. And in their letters to the editor about, they feel crowded
out. So, if you would be able to just go back to the drawing board, so to speak, and maybe look at those
issues and the ones that Councilmember Anderson has raised, I would be very much appreciative of that.
Also, I'll just ask the Members, would you feel that it would be helpful, because some of the questions
are coming up with what was represented or what was discussed, would it be helpful to have the
Committee Staff get the minutes of the meeting where the zoning change took place-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Sure.
JOHNSON:
MS.

UH.JU<.nc,-'u

to the Members? I

That's March 11 tho

CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MS. HIRAGA: I pulled it from your website.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Great.
MS. HIRAGA: So, that was ...
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CHAIR JOHNSON: So, we'll just, we'll just make that available too, because while it's not specifically an
issue that's before us, ifthere was any discussion about what was planned at that particular point in time
and the understanding of the Members, it might help us too a little bit.
MS. HlRAGA: So, the first time it was scheduled it was February 15,2002.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MS. HIRAGA: And the meeting, apparently they had gone pretty long, so they ran out of time. So, the Chair,
Chair Arakawa, at that time, said that he, you know, it was just going to be deferred. So, it was on the
agenda for March 11, 2002. The Planning Commission review was held on September 25, 2001.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MS. HIRAGA: So, I, I have the minutes with me.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Great. If you even want to just provide those or just-MS. HIRAGA: Sure.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --you know, after the meeting-MS. HIRAGA: Yeah, I could, I can talk to Shelly.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --that would be very helpful.
MS. HIRAGA: Sure.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I really appreciate it. And one other thing too that came up that, you know, it almost
escaped me. One of the issues that we were talking about actually on site, and it may require some
research on the part of our Staff, is because of the shoreline setback rules now, if any modifications are
made to either widen or alter, and I think Mr. Rixey brought this up too when we were on-site, if we
make any modifications in the shoreline setback area what can they be? If it's a pre-existing or an
existing non-conforming structure, it was my understanding that the, the rules, as they now apply, may
actually prohibit maybe the widening or modifications being made to that part of the walkway that's
already existing-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, the shoreline area.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --in the shoreline setback area.
MS. HlRAGA: That's correct.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: So, if, you know, and, Mr. Kim, would you be able to research that, or if Gwen, you know,
if you could work with Gwen and find out what we can or cannot do?
MS. HIRAGA: As a suggestion we might want to have the Planning Department review it again-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. All right.
MS. HIRAGA: --because it did come up.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Because of the walkway that exists there now when the shoreline setback rules were
actually amended it meant that there could be no hardened structures in that shoreline setback area.
MS. HIRAGA: Yeah, within that shoreline setback.
CHAIR JOHNSON: So, would we have to leave-MS. HIRAGA: Yeah.
CHAIR JOHNSON: --even though it's not the greatest, as Mr. Rixey had said-MS. HlRAGA: I believe, I believe-CHAIR JOHNSON: --to clean up what's already there and have that be the access and just clean up the
walkway, because it is already in existence. Either that or seek some kind of a variance.
Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, within the setback they can just switch from concrete to, you know,
a floating type walkway.
MS. HlRAGA: You mean the maukalmakai?
ANDERSON:
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Mr. Rixey?
MR. RIXEY: If I could comment on that.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. RIXEY: My understanding is that no structures are allowed within the shoreline setback. It would require
a variance.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. RIXEY: You could get a permit if it was interpreted as minimal improvement. You could do minor
improvements to the existing non-conforming sidewalk, but you could not widen it without-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh.
MR. RIXEY: --a variance either.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And, and it's my understanding too that if it's part, you know, because of ADA
requirements that we have for access and because some of those rules have, you know, an impact on
what is already existing there, what's existing there may not be sufficient based on current ADA. That
may be a separate, you know, exception whereby if it had to be widened to comply with ADA standards,
I mean Mr. Kim is going to have to ...
MR. RIXEY: You still have to get a variance.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, and, and that's what I'm saying is what would, what would that be and what would
we have to do as the Council Committee if that was something that was important to us to provide
handicap access which is really critical?
MR. RIXEY: You would just have to support, support the variance.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Right.
MR. RIXEY: With a recommendation.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, no, and, and that's where we could, as a Committee, then send a recommendation if
there was a requirement or request to improve that area for ADA accessibility.
MR. RIXEY: Yeah.
JOHNSON:

you

much.

MR. RIXEY: Okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Is there anything else, Members? Member Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah, I just want to mention that back when, I think this became Kealia
Plaza in 1977, whew, which is attached, some of this old stuff is attached to the zoning change in 2001.
But I just want to point out that, you know, part of the con ... , the condition, your condition actually says,
funny, it's not on the change in zoning. It doesn't, the same language isn't on the change in zoning, but
it is in the, it is in the Planning Commission's recommendation to the Council that the 15 foot wide
maukalmakai Shoreline Access No. 123 shall continue. A formal easement in favor of the County or
dedication of the access to the County of Maui shall be finalized prior to final subdivision of the
property.
So, I just want to establish the fact that that easement has been there for a long time, and just because it's
not on some list in the County, believe me, I got the shoreline access plan. I know how in error it is, and
I hope that maybe Councilmember Johnson will bring this whole access plan forward in her Committee,
so we can discuss it, because I think it's, it's, I think it's a real error for us to be depending on something
like this for all of our beach accesses when, when there's no validation to the plan. There are missing
numbers, but you would not have assigned, you would not have a number designated if it was not a
beach access. So, I just wanted to clarify that for the record.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Yes, Gwen.
MS. HIRAGA: Yeah, not to belabor the point-CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay.
MS. HIRAGA: --but Councilmember Anderson is correct. The Planning Commission's, the Department Staff
report to the Planning Commission did have a Condition No.6, I guess it was, Michelle-CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh. Uh-huh.
MS. HlRAGA: --yeah, that says that a 15 foot wide maukalmakai shoreline access, et cetera, et cetera. But the
Planning Director recommended deletion of that condition at the Commission meeting. And that's why
you don't see it in the proposal that carne to Council. And, again, I will transmit the Planning
Commission minutes for, for your review, but there's some history and some background information in
there. So, we'll be happy to do that.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. Thank you very much, Gwen. And I will address some issues separately too, with
Parks with regard to the materials or, you know, whatever would be, I guess, they're concerned about
maintenance, but, you know, also, I'm also concerned about young children, sometimes if they slip in
the gravel or what not. So, anyway, Members ... yes, Mr. Rixey.
MR. RIXEY: Could I have a minute to make a comment?
CHAIR JOHNSON: Sure.
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MR. RIXEY: Okay. I just, I have to comment on this, because it concerns me. When Mr. Nelson, the current
owner, purchased that property, and it was already rezoned residential, and he asked me what he should
do with the building that was there now, which was pretty much derelict, and it wasn't covering its rent,
and it was losing money. And it was also literally within ten feet of the shoreline, that building. And I
recommended to him to tear the building down and reestablish that whole shoreline with dunes and
native plantings.
So, all those dunes that you saw today are well within his property, way back from the shoreline. And I
am also aware of the issue about naupaka. In front of the old building that was there it was full of
naupaka, and we took it all out. And the only naupaka that's remaining is that one by the shoreline
access. There's no new naupaka planted anywhere along those dunes. There's akiaki grass, pahuihui,
pohinahina, and there's some akulekule and some other native shrubs which I can't remember the name,
and that's it.
And, and, and so, and we understand too that the idea that the dunes are going to be coming and going
and what not. And, also, that kind of brings up an interesting point. And that is the shoreline access,
because at some point the paving is going to stop and the beach is going to start. And there will always
be sand coming and going over that at, at some point. I mean certainly it needs to be better than what it
is now, there's no question, but there will be some variation in that. And it will also have to come down
to the beach level where there will be no dune established there. Otherwise, you have to do a boardwalk
sort of up and over.
So, and, and lastly, I, I just want to say that I know for me definitely, and I'm pretty sure the owner as
well, they, we want to provide beach access. The intent is not to provide beach access. We want to
provide it, and we want to provide it in the best way that we can. So, I'd just like to leave it at that.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thanks very much, George. And, and perhaps too if you work, you know, even on
working with Councilmember Anderson, because she is also from this area. She is familiar, because she
worked on it before, you know, and, and, you know, just lives in that area too-MR.

Yeah.
JOHNSON: --so
a
these issues. I think sometimes you bounce things
individual
Members where they have knowledge of the area and what some of the issues are too, I think it's really
helpful, because then when you come back before the Committee, then a lot of those issues can be
addressed and it has a much better chance of being accepted by the general public. . .. (end of" tape,
start 2A @ 7:44 p.rn.) . .. So, I just offer that for you.
And, Members, because there are some things that, you know, like, you know, we have, and we only
have bare quorum, so I am going to be to deferring this, and then I will await, and if you need our
assistance for additional information too, I'm more than willing, as Committee Chair, to make myself
available. Okay. So, Member Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Chair. Thank you. George, the, this, the dunes, did you bring
sand in to create dunes, and, and did you get a permit from DLNR?
MR. RIXEY: Well, actually because all of the, the land was not in the State property, but it was all in private
property, we applied for them to look at it. And they came and looked at it, but they deemed that they
didn't need to provide a permit for it, because it was all on private property. But we did get permits
from the County.
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: Permits from the County?
MR. RIXEY: For grading, to bring in the beach-quality sand and to ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so, somebody from the County, the coastal specialist checked the
sand with-MR. RIXEY: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --I mean, so-MR. RIXEY: Uh-huh. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --I mean it looked like regular beach sand to me.
MR. RIXEY: Yeah, well, it's, it's actually not from the beach. It's from the, the-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Don't tell me where it's from.
irrigation along there?

I don't want to know. Do you have

MR. RIXEY: There's irrigation on the mauka side of the dune right now, but I think that last strip that you saw,
the one that was by the edge of the dune, that's off. There's, there's, it's on where the grass is, but the
one that's out the by the dune is off.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, when you bring us back a plan could you, you know, show us
the lateral access is going to be within the 40-foot setback as required in your conditions of zoning?
MR. RIXEY: What, can we clarify exactly what that means, because lateral access, you mean like ... what does
that mean specifically?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Along the beach.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Along the beach.
MR. RIXEY: Along the beach, yeah. So, it, there is lateral access along the beach; isn't there?
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, if there's a high wash event there won't be any lateral access unless
it's along the 40-foot setback which is why it was required. There's plenty of properties that have lateral
access. I'm sure you know about them.
MR. RIXEY: So, if they, ifthe, if the high wash came to the dune then they would have to walk along the dune.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, let me just make it very clear, because this is on the deed to the
property.
MR. RIXEY: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. This runs with the land. "The future owners of the property shall
be advised of the following: a) The shoreline fronting the subject property is identified as an erosion
hotspot which, which has the potential to threaten shoreline development or infrastructure and the, and
the erosion rate has the potential to increase. When and if erosion moves the shoreline of the beach up
to a structure, as erosion continues the beach will be narrowed and eventually lost. c) The owner
recognizes the natural shoreline process and that no guarantees are given that sea walls, revetments, or
other shoreline protection structures will be allowed" if continued chronic erosion indicates the structure
may pose a risk to the publicly owned beach resource fronting their property.
I'm just going to skip the one about the "maukalmakai", because you already know that. d) That lateral
shoreline access shall be established within, within the shoreline setback area. Said access shall be
within 40 feet of the shoreline. Due to the seasonal changes of the shoreline and erosion hazard rates for
the area, the owner recognizes that the lateral access may move within the property to ensure a 40-foot
area for continuous lateral access."
MR. RIXEY : Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And then there's also a condition that all your exterior, exterior lighting
has to be directed downward.
you recall when we were looking at the, the area

was

dune--

COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: Uh-huh. The grass. Uh-huh.
MR. RIXEY: --and then there was the lawn. And the lawn goes back 60 feet. Well, at the time it went back
60 feet from the shoreline that was established at that time. And there's no structures of any kind within
that area. So, I mean there's no fence or anything that's going to prohibit someone from walking along
there. So, that, I mean that, there is access.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: We want it on a plan that can be attached to the deed of the property.
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MR. RIXEY: That there is ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Where the lateral access is going to be and that it will, it, that, you know,
when was the last time you had the shoreline certified?
MR. RIXEY: It was about. . .I think it was probably about nine months ago.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
previous?

And was it certified more makai or more mauka than ong ... , than

MR. RIXEY: Actually it was certified way more mauka, because when I first got the shoreline certification it
was right after we tore down the building, and there was some nau ... , naupaka still there. It was before I
took it out. And rather than go to the edge of the vegetation when there's naupaka they go to the root
base. So, it's pretty far back from where it is now definitely.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, that's not in your favor; is it?
MR. RIXEY: Well, what do you mean?
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, because you're at, this lateral access has to be within 40 feet of the
shoreline.
MR. RIXEY: Yeah, but I, you know the thing is, is, is I've actually encouraged, as best I could, that any
structures be back as far as possible. And so, really it's ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, people are not going to walk in the naupaka, and they're not going
to walk, you know, what I'm saying?
MR. RIXEY: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: That, that is a barrier to lateral access.
MR.

Well, yeah, but a sand

is too. So, I mean

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, all I'm saying is that you've got to figure out a way to make lateral
access as a condition of your zoning.
MR. RIXEY: Well, they'll just walk along the lawn.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: On the lawn?
MR. RIXEY: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You're going to have a sign that says lateral beach access on the lawn?
MR. RIXEY: I don't know that there's a requirement that you have signs that say lateral beach access. I, L I
don't know. I mean, I've-COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: Yeah, you do.
MR. RIXEY: --I've never seen that. I haven't seen that anywhere.
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: You know, an access is no good-MR. RIXEY: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: --unless people know it's there.
MR. RIXEY: But I ...
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Just like the access you have right now, nobody walking on the beach
would know there's an access there-MR. RIXEY: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --because you've got plant, you know, you've allowed it to overgrow.
MR. RIXEY: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, people on the roadway don't know there's an access there either,
because the sign, you know, notice all your parking signs, are like this. So, when people are driving by
they can see, oh, no parking. But the shoreline access sign is like this. So, when you drive by you don't
see it.
MR. RIXEY: Well, I didn't

the sign there.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: No,

just telling you.

MR. RIXEY: But I, I guess I'm just not really clear. I want to make sure we do it right, but I just don't, I mean
I don't now how you delineate-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well-MR. RIXEY: --a line or I mean that can move. In two, ten years it could be ...
MR. ANDERSON: Well, and it says you got be prepared for that.
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MR. RIXEY: I don't...
CHAIR JOHNSON: And, and, Member Anderson, I think what might help too is that-MS. ANDERSON: You need to talk with Zoey Norcross.
MR. RIXEY: Well, I've talked extensively with Zoey and also Matt Niles at the time when we tore the building
down. And his interpretation of that was view. You know, he, he was more concerned that we never
obstructed a view. So, you know-COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: A view?
MR. RIXEY: --yeah, you know, a hori ... , horizontal view to the beach. Like, like, you know-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Well, we're-MR. RIXEY: --that's a whole other issue.
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: --yeah, well, we're talking about access.
MR. RIXEY: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: If you want to see some lateral accesses go down to Makena Surf, go
down to-MR. RIXEY: But they are not on private property; are they?
COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: Heck, yes.
MR. RIXEY: They are? Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Is it Makena Surf? No, it's Makena Place.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Anyway, because we want to get into the next issue-MR. RIXEY: Okay. Yeah. Yeah. Okay.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I, I think that this will be helpful, George, if you can also visit with Member Anderson or
maybe inspect some of those sites she suggested and try and work with her as well as Committee Staff,
you know, to just come back with a plan that is going to be more acceptable. And once, I think, we hear
from DOT also with regard to either parking or, you know, looking at the overview, we'll bring this back
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then, again, in our Committee. But this Item without objection from Members, if there is no objection
it's going to be deferred.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you, Members.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (PRESENT: ANDERSON, CARROLL,
AND JOHNSON)
ACTION:

PED-28

DEFER.

ACCEPTING LAND DEDICATION FOR PARK AND PLAYGROUND PURPOSES AND
WAIVING CERTAIN PARK DEDICATION REQUIREMENTS FOR THE ALII
VILLAGE SUBDIVISION (KIHEI) (C.c. No. 06-572

CHAIR JOHNSON: Our final Item on the agenda, and thank you very much for your assistance. I really
appreciate it. PED-28 is, "Accepting the Land Dedication for Park And Playground Purposes And
Waiving Certain Park Dedication Requirements for the Alii Village Subdivision, Kihei." The
Committee is in receipt of the following. County Communication No. 06-57, from the Director of Parks
and Recreation transmitting a proposed resolution entitled, "Accepting Land Dedicated For Park And
Playground Purposes and Waiver of Comfort Station Pursuant to Section 18.16.320, Maui County
Code", and the correspondence attached dated June 22, 2006, which is our actual resolution.
So, at this time, since we've closed public testimony, Jo Ann Fujita and Mr. Herman Patao are here from
the development, and they can, would you like to, again, reiterate or answer any questions? It's, it's up
to you. We've seen what the park looks like. And then if you just want to be made available as a
resource that's fine if we have any questions. Okay. That's great. Parks, do you have any
comments--you were there this afternoon--with regard to the condition ofthe pocket park?
MATSUI: Yeah, as you saw there's still a
bit more work to be done. So, we were, the Department is
park work is
construction
not satisfied with the condition it's in. But, you know, the other part of
of the North-South Collector Road, because the intent of the park was to be a wayside park for people
using the North-South Collector as a pedestrian or bicycle walkway kind of thing.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you. Members, yes, Mr. Carroll, you have a comment. Can you pass him the
microphone, Michelle? Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Yeah, I was glad to hear that you said that park was unacceptable. And I'm
sure a lot of real hard work went into there and everything else. However, of all the parks, pocket parks
that we've had requests for, for exemptions we never did in the last six years visit one that was in that
poor a condition. I would hope that there are ways that the Applicant can address, for instance, that
berm. That could be pushed over there, it could be flattened out real, you know, really nice. We have a
good surface. And we, Parks Department knows what kind of surface is necessary. Even for any kind of
park we don't have rock or anything in it where kids play, you know, and they get hurt. In other words,
up to the standards that the County has for a park area. And those are going to have to be met.
If that berm was taken out over there, it's not very expensive to put posts inside every five feet until,
along, right along the boundary that won't get in the way of putting in a sidewalk or the collector road,
and then the park could be buffed out to what it should be, and it could probably be used by the
members and the general public in the area no matter how long it took them to build the collector road.
I think it's very short sighted to approve this with something like that and saying, well, you know, we'll
finish it up when the collector road is done. The park needs to be done prior to anything if we're going
to accept it. So, we'd like to see it completed, that berm removed, posts put in every five feet, you
know, within, a foot within the park area where a sidewalk wouldn't go, or it would interfere in any way
with construction. The County can always take those out later. My gut feeling is that it might be a
really good idea just to leave those posts forever and ever, because it would be protection for the people
using the parking, but it would still allow for easy entrance and access.
And the bottom line is, I think, that Parks Department needs to sit down with them and work the things
that I've just talked about out. And I really don't want to discuss it more tonight. I would like to just
defer it until this action is taken and Parks Department comes back and notifies the Committee that they
are satisfied that the standards are met, and then we can come back, and I'm sure once that happens we
won't have any problem accepting the dedication. Thank you.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Thank you very much, Member Carroll. Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I'm
complete agreement with Member Carroll. I would like to ask
though why we are waiving the requirement for a comfort station? If this is going to be used as a way
station, or actually what, what was the term that you used, a com ... , a comfort stop for the bikeway, then
why wouldn't you want to have a comfort station there? You know, a bathroom and, and a water
fountain. Why should we waive that requirement especially since Mr. Matsui told me at the, at the site
inspection that when this subdivision was done the park assessment fee probably would have been about
11,000, and now it would be closer to 200,000.
So, this developer is getting off pretty cheap. And, you know, if this is going to be, I don't know how
many comfort rest areas you plan to have along the North-South Collector Road, but it would be
certainly nice to have some public facility in this area. And so, you know, there's no reasoning behind
any of this waivers, it's just everybody is waiving it.

- 35 -

PARKS AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE
Council of the County of Maui

July 6, 2006

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: I can answer that question.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay, and, and before I hand the mic back to Mr. Carroll, I would request
that we get a copy of the, the, I guess it would be the change in zoning for the Alii Village Subdivision to
see what kind of conditions were attached for that subdivision.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Staff. Staff, if you could do that and have it available? Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:
Thank you.
When we first, our first term when me and
Councilmember Johnson were in Parks, and she was the Chair, and I was Vice-Chair, we had that same
question come up one time and Parks Department at that time answered it this way along with Public
Works. That they were concerned in a passive park where you don't have the oversight, they had a few
and the problems were so bad that the community complained so much, because of, that they started
having all kinds of social type problems, translation drug dealers and everything else that they actually
had one that I think that they, they actually took it out. They went over there and removed it. And that
was the rational having that type of pocket park just for the community, not having that.
I can see where it would be nice if it was a rest stop in a, where you had a long area to go before there
was any comfort stations, but I don't know, that was the rational had before, and I agreed with it at that
time. I think it would be very, very difficult for the people around there in the neighborhood. It's
supposed to be, even though it's a wayside park it's basically supposed to be for the area and the people
in the area also.
It sounds like we could be making an area by putting in structures over there, any kind of structure. It
tends to be a problem. Even if it's a bus stop, we have problems with those. Almost anything that we
put inside if, if we don't have it to where it constantly has some type of surveillance, you know, it's
across from a street light, and it's a lot of traffic or something it was proved that we had a lot of
problems. And in the end that's the way the Committee decided to go. I don't know if that helps or not,
but ...

JOHNSON: Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I appreciate that history, but, you know, Bob, this, this is right along
North-South Collector Road. This is going to be a heavily traveled road, and in my opinion it, it is more
for the use of the people using the North-South Collector Road, than it is for the subdivision, because it's
not internal to the subdivision, it's external to the subdivision. And I for one, as a decision maker on this
body, don't feel that we should short change our community because of a criminal element. I mean
that's ridiculous.
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If you got problems you deal with it. You, you lock the doors at night. People aren't going to be biking
at night. We've got Wackenhut Security that goes around and locks up all the parks at night. They can
stop and lock this up, and this is going to be right on a major road. So, you know, that's like saying we
can't have facilities that aren't used by 150 people or more, because anything smaller is going to be
subject to criminal use. I, I just don't buy that.
We have an opportunity right here, right now to provide something for the community in the future.
And, you know, as Mr. Carroll said that's a pitiful looking park. You know, the, the owner obviously has
not kept it up. These people that came in the last three weeks or two weeks have, you know, performed
miracles to make it presentable for us today, but you know, I think that the owner needs to give us more
than just a little square patch of green when the park assessment, you know, it's in the code. When you
give a parket pock [sic], park it po ... , [sic] pocket park you're supposed to put in a comfort station.
So, why are we waiving it? You know, give us a good reason why you are waiving this requirement?
There's no reason in any of these, you know, we just agreed to the waiver. Whose side are you on? You
know what I'm saying? We're here to represent the public, and here's, it's so rare we get a chance to get
something for the public. So, why are we giving away what we could get?
I don't understand, and I'm not buying the fact that there's going to be drug dealers, or there's going to
be a criminal element in the bathrooms. It's going to be right in the middle of the subdivision. There's
going to be a lot right behind it with people living in it. So, you know, if there's a problem you call the
cops, and you deal with it. You don't shut down and close off what we can be offering our community,
because God forbid, we might provide a place for criminals. That's all I have. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON: I think that in this case because this is not an internal park, I know that we looked at one
before which Mr. Smith did where it was within the subdivision, and you would have been encouraging
people from outside to come in. There was also, I believe, the concern of where it obstructed the views
across this courtyard area that there was an issue with a lot of the people who were going to be living
there at that time. This I think is a little bit different though.
So, and I know you're not able to address that issue, but I think that, Mr. Matsui, if you could approach
the developer and actually take another look, because I think Member Anderson has a very valid point in
that this is going to be an eventual public amenity then when you are taking a jog or, you know, even
just, you know, sometimes you just get tired, and you want to sit down on a bench or something. You
know, maybe just a small little area where you could have just a little rest stop, and then, you know,
some kind of a comfort station. Do you have any comment to that?
MR. MATSUI: You know, I'm, I'm kind of going by mem ... , from memory. So, you know, I have to go back
to the files and check it, but I believe this subdivision when it was, first came on, the developer had a
choice between giving money or providing park land. And at that time they had gone to the Kihei
Community Association. The Kihei Community Association wanted park land. They wanted these little
parks. From the Department we did not want a park, you know, those mini parks. We would rather
have had the money.
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So, when the developer came in and agreed, well, we'll, you know, go along with the Kihei Community
Association, that was the one thing about, well, if you provide the park you need to provide a restroom
and parking lot unless the County Council waives it. And, and I think what they did, and I kind of recall
we did a unilateral agreement that, said that, well, they would post a bond, first of all, so they could start
their subdivision which they have. And if the County Council did not waive it, and they had to build the
restroom they would give us the money. And so, we could take the money from the bond.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, the money's in a bond right now?
MR. MATSUI: Oh, it's, yeah, it's a letter of credit or some kind of, so, you know, I, I think it was this one.
I'm pretty sure it was. So, and I'll go back to the, because for them to put a restroom and parking lot for
9,000 square foot lot, you know, that's pretty steep. So, let me go back into our files and look at that.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And I think that in the interim too what, what I can always do, if this is the Betsill project;
is that correct?
MR. MATSUI: No, it's-CHAIR JOHNSON: It's not the Betsill project?
MR. MATSUI: It's Keawe Partners, yeah.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Oh, Keawe Partners, okay. So, that has nothing to do with Betsill's? Okay. All right.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Member Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thanks. I just wanted to mention I don't think we need parking.
JOHNSON: No, we don't need parking.
MR. MATSUI: But that's what the ordinance says.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yeah. Yeah. Yeah, but I just wanted to mention that. You know, because
this is going to be a wayside park or a rest area for people who will be biking along the North-South
Collector and hopefully people walking along North-South Collector, it just seems to me that, you know,
here's an opportunity to add an amenity for the community.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Uh-huh. Uh-huh.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I mean people need to go to the bathroom. Give them, give them a place
along this road. If this is truly going to be a greenway then let's, you know, let's do it at a high standard.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Mr. Matsui, you have any other comments? No?
MR. MATSUI: No other comment.
CHAIR JOHNSON: Okay. If you could work with Staff then to provide that information and at least have that
available I, I'm inclined to agree. And, you know, no disrespect to your efforts at all. It's really not your
kuleana to take care of the comfort station aspect of this, or even be responsible for the state that the
park is currently in. We hold you, you know, in the highest esteem, because as Member Anderson's said
you've worked miracles in a very short space of time. But I think also if Parks can work with the
developer, bring them back to the table, because this is not something that is going to be satisfactory to
either the Council, and it appears to our Park's Department.
So, we'll go back to the drawing board and see what we can do, but thank you very much. Is there
anything further, Staff? Okay. Thank you very much, Members, for your attendance and your
attendance at the site inspection. And I thank you very much also for your attendance. And with that,
Staff, Mr. Kim, this Item is going to be deferred.
MR. KIM: That's all we wanted to clarify.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (PRESENT: ANDERSON, CARROLL,
AND JOHNSON)
ACTION:

DEFER.

CHAIR JOHNSON: Yeah, this Item is just going to be deferred. So, if there's no objection, at this point in
time, Member Anderson.
ANDERSON: Chair, I would just
to mention that, you know, when these people
come forward asking the County to accept dedication of something what do they think we are cheap or
something? You know what I mean? I mean have it done. Don't, that's the only hammer we have to get
things done. You know, don't have it half done and expect us to accept it. Have it done. Have it
finished. Have the walkway finished. Get rid of the berm, make it presentable. Make it A-I, so that
when the County takes over, takes it over they have no excuse not to keep it A-I.
CHAIR JOHNSON: And I think it's a point-COUNCILMEMBERANDERSON: I'm not willing to accept anything that isn't complete.
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CHAIR JOHNSON: --and I think it's a point well taken, because in some situations we have taken over parks
that have been in A-I shape, and we have sadly been the ones that, you know, did not hold up our end of
the bargain, and Mr. Matsui is smiling. With that, Members, seeing that there's no further business and
there was no testimony in writing submitted this meeting of July 6th is hereby adjourned. Thank you.

ADJOURN: 8:03 p.m.
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Transcribed by: Jessica Cahill
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